
 

PARISH OF ST HELIER 

 
 

Minutes  

 

Minutes of the Havre des Pas Improvement Group meeting 

held on Wednesday 1st June 2022 

 
 
 

 

1 Welcome and apologies 

Deputy Scott Wickenden (SW) chaired the meeting. 

Apologies: Constable Simon Crowcroft, Carmel O’Connor, Ian Gray, Silvio Alves. 

[Minutes dictated by SC and typed by Annie Bienvenu.] 

 

2 Approval of minutes of the meeting held on 4th May 2022 

 The minutes of 4th May 2022 were approved. 
 

3 Matters arising 

 1. Green Street: Residents requested an update on Green Street following discussion 

during the May meeting where grave safety issues were raised. It was noted that 
little progress had been made. The meeting was of the opinion that the 

Infrastructure Minister should be invited to a future meeting to be briefed on this 

and other issues (SC to action). Tristan Dodd had emailed regarding the traffic 
calming and the absence of crossings. Further consultation will be undertaken as 

part of the Neighbourhood Improvement Area work and the issue will be revisited. 
The raised table in front of the Ommaroo has not been installed as a crossing due 

to supply shortages of the flashing studs. 

 
2. Seaside Festival: The Festival is planned for 23rd and 24th July, to be carried out 

by Jason Maindonald. SC to invite JM to the next meeting. 

 

SC 

 

SC 

 

4 Update from IHE on recent roadworks, La Collette headland, parking etc. PoSH 

Infrastructure to attend with IHE 

 Parking issues: Disappointment was expressed that Planning has revised parking 

spaces on the old Sovereign Car Hire site. This has been appealed, but there is a policy 

to prevent commuters parking on the outskirts of St Helier. Residents contend the policy 
is being misused as the application was for residents’ parking. The meeting voted to 

support further action to create parking at the site. 

 

5 Any other business 

 The Lido: The tenant gave an overview of the issues and challenges, including the 

lease and poor maintenance of the building. Following the success of the States debate 

(P.61/2022), the Private Secretary for the Infrastructure Minister updated the meeting 
on the formation of the political steering group, which has stalled during the election 

period. The tenant was unclear whether he could trade and open the kiosk without the 
steering group being in place. Residents were of the opinion that this was not the 

intention of the proposition. 

Thanks: Marcus Calvani asked the Group to thank Deputy Scott Wickenden for his time 

in Government and his support for the Improvement Group. 

 

8 Date of next meeting 

 Thursday 7th July 2022, 6pm at The Lido.  
 



 
 

 
 

 

 


